
UFTON PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the meeting held on 1st February 2011
in the Village Hall 

1  Present: Parish Cllrs J Tayler (Chairman), C Baldwin, J Burrows, L Van Kesteren and J Wilkinson. District/County Councillor R Stevens.  J Cove (Clerk) 
Two parishioners.  

2 Apologies for absence: Parish Councillors Crowther and Egging
3 Declaration of interest in any agenda item: None

4 Open session

4.1  Public participation – Parishioners’ Concerns: 
a)  Gillian Ingham suggested that the re-print of Gamages ‘History of Ufton’ should be delayed until next year to coincide with the Queen’s Diamond Jubilee.  Additionally, an update could be added regarding the history of the village from 1970 to date.  Discussion took place and it was agreed that as this is a historical document,  to leave it as it is, but maybe create another document to incorporate changes in the village from 1970.
b)  Gillian Ingham expressed surprise that there has been no reaction from Dallas Burston regarding HS2.

c)  Dave Shepherd requested to see a copy of the proposed route of HS2.  Action Clerk
d)  Mrs Eaves Campbell had written to the Chairman to report that the lining of the rubbish bin near the bus stop had been removed and the bus shelter was littered with yoghurt cartons, crisps packets etc.  She had replaced the bin liner and painted it and cleaned out the bus shelter.  An article about this has appeared in the recent Ufton News publication. Cllr Tayler proposed a letter of thanks be sent to Mrs Eaves Campbell – Action Clerk
e)  Cllr Wilkinson reported a request from a resident of Broad Close for a grit bin to be installed in the area.  This was discussed but the Parish Council decided to take no action – proposed Cllr Van Kesteren, seconded Cllr Burrows – all agreed
4.2  WCC/SDC –  Cllr Stevens reported the following:
· The grant has been agreed for installation of steps on the bank between the Church and the Pub.  Cllr Tayler expressed the Parish Council’s thanks to Cllr Stevens for his help in this matter and also to Cllr Crowther for his work on the grant application.
· The County Council budget has almost been finalised.  1800 posts will disappear either through early retirement or redundancy.  The County Council will reduce the number of Directors from 6 to 3 and Line Managers from 24 to 17, so things will become more streamlined.

· Areas to suffer will include Youth Clubs – these will be streamlined but no details are yet finalised.  The household waste tips will open less hours

· Grants to rural bus services will be reduced (this does not affect Ufton)

· Only 25% of speed cameras will be furnished with film – but these will be moved around.

· The library consultation begins in March.  16 libraries do only 9% of business – one option being put forward is for local communities to run the libraries themselves.

· Some Care Homes will be closed, as people prefer to live in sheltered housing and be more independent.

· The District Council will finalise its budget in the next 4 weeks.  It may charge (ca £15.00 pa) for the use of the Green Bins.

· Robert Weeks is now Head of the Planning Department

· The HS2 consultation starts in February and will run through to July.  There will be road shows and everyone should be urged to complete the consultation papers.  The results will be announced just before Christmas and a final decision will be taken in 2013.

· Southam College received an outstanding Ofsted report.

· Money will be spent on the Bascote crossroads with more signage.
· Southam Police Station will remain open for Community Policing.  Immediate response will be covered by Leamington

· Doctors will take over their own budget – a White Paper will be published this week.

5.  Minutes of meeting on 4th January 2011 – the Minutes were confirmed as a true record and signed by the Chairman.  Proposed Cllr Wilkinson, all agreed
6.  Matters arising:
6.1 Ufton Fields Lane:  The Clerk reported that Warwickshire County Council has advised that as Ufton Fields is a pubic highway, there is no reason to prohibit traffic with ’No Entry’ signs nor is there any funding available to install such features.
6.2 Speeding: Cllr Burrows advised that he is waiting to hear from the Police regarding training, as the necessary completed volunteers’ forms have now been despatched.
6.3 Gamages – ‘History of Ufton 1900-1970’.  No further information has been received regarding the offer to reprint this document.
7  Planning:
7.1 New Planning Applications
7.1.1 Dr D Burston – Dallas Burston Polo Grounds, Stoneythorpe Estate. Outline planning permission is sought for a hotel, new spectator facilities, including corporate boxes, refreshment and sanitary facilities.  Business space for equine related business, replacement dwelling for Home Farm, re-siting of stabling, and arena building, incorporates grooms/players accommodation at first floor level, players pavilions, completion of All Weather arena, and players pavilion.  Alterations to accommodation within existing scoreboards to form 4 no. 2 bedroomed accommodation for players and visitors.  Areas for car parking and re-configuration of existing access on to A425 09/00873/OUT.  This application was discussed and it was agreed to support the application, as long as it is in accordance with the Masterplan and subject to the condition that a roundabout is constructed on the A423 prior to the opening.  Proposed Cllr Baldwin, Seconded Cllr Wilkinson – all agreed
7.1.2 Mr R Skelcher – Appleton House, Southam Road, Ufton – two storey side extension and first floor extension over existing garage.  Insertion of no.2 dormer windows to the south elevation and insertion of dormer window with associated balcony area to the north elevation.  This application was discussed and Cllr Burrows proposed it is supported, as it improves the neighbourhood and area and is not detrimental to the environment.  This was seconded by Cllr Van Kesteren and unanimously agreed.
7.2 Planning Decisions:

7.2.1   Mr P Barrett – 1 St Michaels Close – erection of two storey side extension and 
single storey rear extension (revised design following previous approval) 
10/01998/FUL – Pending
7.2.2    Acumen Waste Services – Ufton Hill Farm.  Retrospective change of use of 
agricultural storage yard to commercial vehicle storage area for up to 7 HGV 
wagons and 7 flat bed trailers and 10 ’35 yard’ skips  09/01563/FUL Pending

7.2.3    Mr and Mrs Tranter – Colbourne House, Ufton Fields – conversion of 
outbuilding to form ancillary residential accommodation.  Replacement 
windows and installation of no 4 roof lights.  Internal alternation at 
ground floor, first floor and second floor.  10/02341/LBC 
Granted
8 Website Update – Cllr Tayler reported that the ‘hits’ to the website were good with a total of 300 visits, looking at 1200 pages – there has been a modest growth in hits each month.  The most popular pages were i) your photos, ii) Ufton in old photos, iii) Parish Council contacts and minutes, iv) History of Ufton.  The least popular pages included i) BBC local news, ii) Emergency Numbers iii) Links to more information and iv) Small Ads.  Additionally, the response time is found to be good with 100% availability.
9 Risk Assessment – The Clerk had provided information on Risk Assessments.  It was agreed a Working Group be formed, comprising Cllrs Burrows, Egging and Van Kesteren to adapt the Risk Assessments to Ufton’s needs.
10 Correspondence  - 

10.1  for discussion
10.1.1  WALC are providing Induction Day training on 9th April.  This will be attended by Cllrs Burrows, Crowther and Egging.
10.2  for information

10.2.1  Clerks & Councils Direct
11  Finance – the following accounts were approved for payment:
11.1 G Ingham – Ufton News February 


  £24.00

11.2 Jane Cove – Salary – January 
 
     
£139.95

11.3     Eon – electricity charges 3rd Qtr to end Dec 10 
£124.66
11.4     WALC – The Good Councillors Guide/Code of 





Conduct


  £19.39

11.5     WALC - Induction Course 



  £70.00

12  Financial Regulations – The Clerk had circulated the updated Financial Regulations and it was proposed by Cllr Tayler and seconded by Cllr Wilkinson that these be adopted.  All agreed.
13  Arrangements for Annual Parish Meeting – 1st March 2011.  It was agreed to ask a guest speaker from Biffa to attend the meeting and invite speakers from Village Organisations to give a brief update of happenings over the last year.  Tea/coffee and biscuits will be served from 7.45 pm with the meeting commencing at 8.00 pm.
14   Items for next meeting:  Resurfacing of White Hart Lane, Risk Assessment update
15   Date of next meeting:  1st March 2011 after the Annual Parish Meeting

There being no further business, the Chairman closed the meeting at 9.30 pm
Signed:  






Date:  1st March 2011
Chairman
         
 



